
is a total of 20 questions per week. 
Students would have these tracking 

tools to monitor their progress and the 
teacher would collect and view this data 

as well. 

     Flashbacks always begin with the 
previous year’s content and move on to 
material that has been taught in the 

current year. It is a marvelous way to 
have constant review. (Teaching children 
to collect and monitor data is just an 
added bonus!)  Let’s not waste another 

minute on settling in. Instead, let’s get 
our students engaged as soon as the 

school bell starts ringing!  

     A typical class is not on task until 5 

to 8 minutes after the bell has rung 
(Jones, 2012). If your class period only 
lasts 50 minutes, you have consumed at 

least 10% of your daily allotment with 
things such as taking role and sharpening 
pencils. This ritual “wasting of class 

time” is called settling in, and thousands 
of minutes are burned every day in 
classrooms around the globe because 
teachers and students need a routine for 

how to use these crucial minutes for 
instruction. One suggestion is to incor-
porate a special kind of bellwork (work 

students do as soon as the bell rings) 

called flashbacks.  

    Most classrooms in our district have 

implemented some type of routine 
bellwork. Several have chosen to devote 
this time to flashbacks. Flashbacks are 

review questions over previously    
studied content standards. These ques-

tions are given to keep prior learning 

fresh in the minds of students. Students 
and teachers use graphs to track data 
from students’ responses so that if re-
teaching needs to occur, the teacher is 

able to narrow down the focus of the 
review lessons. Students are able to 
monitor their own mastery of content 

as well. This allows them to know their 
own strengths and weaknesses and ask 

for assistance in areas where they need 

help.  

    Teachers can organize flashback ques-
tions in a couple of different ways. Some 
teachers, for example, may have five 

different content domains (as in math). 
These teachers could have 5 questions 
per day, one per domain, for a total of 

25 questions per week. Another option 
for these same teachers would be to 
focus on one domain per day. These 

teachers could still have five questions 
per day and 25 questions per week. 
Either method would be easy to monitor 
and data would be simple to track. The 

sample shown is one domain per day 
with four questions on that domain. This 
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Constant Review is Vital for Retention 

 
     Brain research tells us in order for you to remember something in a long-term sense, it must be 

hung on something you already know or have experienced. This “schema” is your background 

knowledge on a subject. When you hear something new, it enters your short term memory. If you 

don’t do anything with that information or it doesn’t relate to something you already know, it will fil-

ter away in a very short amount of time.  To learn something totally new, the average person has to 

hear the information more than six or seven times – some people need to hear it upwards of twenty 

times before it makes it past the barrier between short term and long term memory 
     This research makes it clear why we must constantly review with our students, introduce new 

concepts by connecting them to their prior knowledge, and reteach in a variety of ways to ensure stu-

dent comprehension.  Sometimes we assume “because we taught it they should know it.”  It would be 

wonderful if our brain retained everything in long term memory by hearing it once, but we are more 

complex beings than that! 
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